1.  Summary of Capitol Hill Transportation Study meeting

June 8, 2005

Members of the community brought up again the point that the southern boundary of the study cuts off a vital part of Capitol Hill from the project (south of Pennsylvania Ave between 2nd and 12th). A DDOT representative, at the end of the meeting, assured folks that she will go back and work on a proposal to include it. She noted that this would involve additional funding before it can be added to the project and thus the need for the approval process.

At the first stakeholder’s meeting it was pointed out that there were no study points on Maryland Ave. I asked if they had added any points, as data collection is nearing its end (to be completed within the next month and a half), and they have not. They collected data from the points originally proposed.

They have also received a list of transportation issues, and community members are encouraged to keep sending them to Chris Delfs. These include pavement markings, pedestrian facilities and pedestrian safety, traffic operations and vehicular safety, signing, bicycle facilities (bike lane issues), parking and speeding on residential streets.  I will email Chris the few I have noticed walking/driving around the Hill, but perhaps we should send out an email to folks that they should alert Chris to problem areas in case they may have been missed.

The team is in the process of finalizing data collection. Once they have a document outlining existing conditions and potential improvements, they will hold another public meeting to get the community’s input.  It was requested that this document be circulated prior to the meeting.  The project team agreed to this. This meeting will take place at the end of the summer.  A community member asked whether the goal of the study is to provide backing for something DDOT has already decided to do (for example, change one way streets to two way). Honestly, I was not clear on the answer.  Because they didn’t want to hold public meetings in the summer, the project is delayed into early 2006, with the final report expected to be completed by April 2006.

Project status and supporting documents for the study will be available on DDOT’s website.

There was also some discussion about cooperation with Capitol Police about street closings and street regulations near the Capitol given that DDOT, MPD and the community have not had the opportunity for input when streets are closed, traffic redirected, etc.

End of report.

2.  DDOT Transportation Policy Committee.  DDOT is standing up a Transportation Policy Committee and seeking ANC participation.

